# Naples Bridge Center Board Meeting February 6, 2024 / 4:40 pm. Bridge Center

Present: Davis; Gabriel; Gur; Hendrickson; Henry; Levine; Loew; Schaengold; Selvin.

Schaengold called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m. Quorum established.

#### **MINUTES**

The minutes of the January 10 BOG meeting were presented. Selvin moved to accept the minutes; Gabriel seconded; motion carried. Similarly, the minutes of the Executive session were moved and accepted.

### **New Members – Henry**

There are 29 new members for the period 1/10/24 through 2/05/24.

### Welcome to New Board Members - Schaengold

Ray Gur was welcomed. Janet Hendrickson and Ron Henry were recognized for their election to three-year terms.

#### **Election of Board of Governors Officers**

Melanie Schaengold was reappointed President.

Ellen Gabriel was appointed Vice President.

Barry Davis was reappointed Treasurer.

Ron Henry was reappointed Secretary.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

#### Club Operations Update – Schaengold

Modifications to the front door will be placed on hold until this summer. Routine maintenance projects are proceeding. Faulk is consolidating all front office operations.

#### Mentor/Mentee Event - Gabriel

The Swiss teams event was very successful with 32 tables. Next time, there will be a charge for the event.

### Sectional Tournaments - Selvin

A Sectional Tournament will be held on April 11-14, 2024.

There will be a Winter Sectional on January 16 - 19, 2025. There is a possibility that a NLM Regional will be held in conjunction with the Winter Sectional. Extra parking for the Winter tournament will be explored.

There may be a Fall Sectional on October 17 – 20, 2024.

# New player welcome program - Loew

A hand-out information folder with lesson flyers, game schedule, partnership info, etc. will be developed for new players.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

## Bridge Advisory committee - Schaengold

Paul Meerschaert will replace Bob Beckwith. Nan Burford is added to the committee.

## Staff Changes – Dealing room – Schaengold

Judy Edgemon is a new board maker. Diane Seely is working well with the boards and with Barbara Levine.

# TREASURER REPORT – Davis

Table counts for January continue to increase above the previous year. BOG members will be given new badges to indicate their service on BOG,

The Meeting adjourned at 5:45 PM.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, March 12.

Respectfully submitted, Ronald J Henry Secretary